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Tolerance and  
Respect 
At the end of Fri-
dayôs Senior School 
Chapel, the staff 
and students ob-
served a minuteôs 
silence in memory 
and support of all 
those that lost 
their lives and 
were impacted by 
the terrorist attack 

in Christchurch last week. At the same 
time that our students were praying in 
Chapel last Friday, others that were 
praying at their mosque in Christ-
church were being murdered. Last Fri-
day was also the National Day against 
Bullying and Violence. The right to 
feel safe each day and to go about 
your business without fear or harass-
ment canôt be taken for granted. We 
must all work to educate others about 
tolerance and respect. Whilst we 
acknowledge the notion of free 
speech in our country, some of the 
commentary following the attack I 
found disturbing. No matter who the 
perpetrator, their country of origin or 
their religious and political beliefs, 
such violence and hatred goes against 
what we expect in a civilised commu-
nity and cannot be tolerated. 
 

Junior School installation of  
Leaders 
I always feel proud of our Year 6 stu-
dents as they prepare and deliver 
their leadership speeches. This year 
was no exception with the students 
speaking with confidence and passion. 
I congratulate all the students who 
put their names forward for positions. 
One of my highlights for the year is 
the service for the installation of Jun-
ior School leaders. It is a formal pro-
cess where students are asked to 
make promises in front of their peers, 
parents, older students and support-
ers. The assembled congregation then 
promises to support the leaders as 
they undertake their duties and re-
sponsibilities. It is not an easy task 
being a student leader no matter how 
old you are and we must remember 
that we did promise to do our best to 
assist them. 

Contact with the School 
A school such as ours is a very com-
plex organisation. We all have the 
same aim, to provide a safe and 
supportive environment, where stu-
dents can be challenged and show 
personal  growth in ómind, body and 
spiritò. Feedback is always welcome 
and we hope that you feel confident 
enough to contact the school when 
an issue arises. Please donôt let a 
concern build up but instead make 
personal contact so that we can 
work together to solve the issue.  
If you are not sure of the best per-
son to contact, just ring and we can 
direct you to the person best placed 
to help. Please be aware that com-
plaints that are anonymous, or 
vague and non-specific are difficult 
to address.  
 

Students 
Congratulations to Jayme Oakley, 
Angela Chevathun, Kyron Mitchell 
and Rae Evans who have been 
awarded a QATSIF (Queensland Ab-
original and Torres Strait Islander 
Foundation) scholarship for 2019 to 
help them complete their senior 
studies. We are very grateful for the 
support offered to our students by 
QATSIF.  

Contents 
Headmasterôs Report  Page 1 
Deputy Head     Page 2 
Authors With Soul 
 Literature Festival  Page 2 
Dean of Students    Page 3 
Pastoral Care    Page 3 
School Chaplain    Page 4 
School Prayers    Page 4 
The Arts      Page 5 
Junior School    Page 6 
Equestrian Team   Page 7 
Girls Inter-House Tennis  Page 7 
Sport News     Page 8 
HPE Report     Page 8 
Ramsay Dormitory   Page 9 
Page Dormitory    Page 9 
Feetham Dormitory    Page 10 
Becket Dormitory   Page 10 
2019 Exam Blocks   Page 10 
Chad Dormitory    Page 11 
Alban Dormitory    Page 11 
Centenary Celebrations  
 #ASSG100    Page 12 

Headmaster 

ISSUE NO  3/2019              22 MARCH 2019 

 

 

 

Junior School Leaders Induction 
Senior School and Junior School Captains and Vice-Captains 

Back:  Mackenzie Clark, Adam Hensley, Amber Aspinall and Jordan Detrich  
Front:  Mrs Tina Akers, Nate Taylor, Rory Clark, Georgia Mann,  

Grace Kirkwood and Mr Darren Fleming 


